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A message from Mrs Young …. 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
What a cold and wintry week we have had this week! 
 
On Tuesday we really valued your support in our decision to allow children to go outside 
and enjoy the snow! They absolutely loved making snow people, throwing snowballs 
and just enjoying the magical sensation that snow brings as we run and crunch through 
it! 
 
We enjoyed a visit from Reverend Rachel on Thursday who led worship based on Hope. 
We are excited to announce that on Thursday 8th February, we will be relaunching our 
Parish Praise events. We haven't held these events since before Covid. They are a won-
derful time after school for parents and children to come and worship with us here in 
school. More info to follow! 
 
On Monday, Mrs Flanders and I were delighted to have been invited to Westminster to 
receive the coveted International School Award from The British Council. Marie Rimmer 
MP met us there to congratulate us and she even took us into the House of Commons to 
watch the chamber in action! More information about the award and why we received it 
will soon be sent to you.  
 
Finally, thank you to all those who attended the coffee morning today. I'm sure you'll 
agree that Miss Dodd does a brilliant job in leading science for school!  
 
Have a lovely weekend,  
 
Mrs Young x 

Our Value this half 
term is: 

HOPE THROUGH HOPE 
ITSELF 

www.parish.st-helens.sch.uk    01744 678 430 TWITTER: @parishschool1 

Learning and Growing Together in Faith, Hope and Love 



AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 95.9% 

Our aƩendance for the year so far 
is: 95.6%  

 

   

205 pupils with       
perfect aƩendance 

this week! 

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

95.9% 

Year 1 94.5% 

Year 2 92% 

Year 3 97.9% 

Year 4 94.4% 

Year 5  96.3% 

Year 6  98.7% 

Reception 97.3% 



Pots of Gold Experiences 

Following Parent feedback, we are leƫng you know in advance when our Pots of 
Gold Experiences will take place. This is because there will be a cost implicaƟon with 

the majority of these trips. Please be assured we won’t be expecƟng payment for 
these trips unƟl the date stated on each leƩer, which will be approximately 2 weeks 

before the date of each visit however they are available on School Money.  

If you have any quesƟons about this, please do ask a member of staff. 

 
Year Group LocaƟon Date 

Nursery Acorn Farm 26.4.24 

RecepƟon Manchester Airport Runway Visi-
tor Park 

18.6.24 

Year 1 Knowsley Safari Park 23.5.24 

Year 2 Southport Eco Centre 14.6.24 

Year 3 Liverpool Philharmonic and 
World Museum  

6.3.24 

Year 4 Museum of Liverpool and Mer-
sey Ferry 

20.6.24 

Year 5 Jodrell Bank 

Jewish Museum  

31.3.24 

20.5.24 

Year  6 Anglican Cathedral 6.6.24 





Rainbow Flag Award 

You may have noƟced through our social media over the past year that 
we have been working towards the Rainbow Flag Award at Parish. This 

is in collaboraƟon with YPAS (Young Person’s Advisory Service) and aims 
to help schools in developing our support for LGBT+ members of our 

community. Ensuring that we are welcoming to every child and family is 
what we do at Parish, and we are so Proud to have achieved this award! 

A massive thank you to the children, staff, parents and Governors who 
have helped us to achieve this! 

@ypasliverpool    @rainbowfladawd 
 



Headteacher’s Award WINNERS 

Influencing AspiraƟons 

Diary Dates 
22/01/2024—RecepƟon 0-19 Team Hearing 

25/01/2024—RecepƟon visit to Parish Church 

26/01/2024—Year 5 Class Assembly 

26/01/2024—Y6 Money Mentors 

26/01/2024—Y5/6 Girls Football CompeƟƟon 

01/02/2024—Diversity Coffee Morning 

01/02/2024—Parish Cultural Heritage showcase 

05/02/2024—Keeping Safe Week 

06/02/2024—Safer Internet Day 

08/02/2024—Parish Praise launch event 

09/02/2024—Faith. Hope and Love Day 

09/02/2024—End of half term 

19/02/2024—Spring 2 begins 

19/02/2024—Lunar New Year 

27/02/2024—Parish University Oracy session 

27/02/2024—SATS InformaƟon MeeƟng Y2 

28/02/2024—SATS InformaƟon MeeƟng Y6 

29/02/2024—Leap Year Fundraising Event (More 
InformaƟon to Follow) 
 

RECEPTION 

 

Andrew Zielinski 

YEAR 1 

 

Rosalie Smidt 

YEAR 2 

 

Aiden Mok 

YEAR 3 

 

Maria Nunes    
Ortolan 

YEAR 4 

 

Serephina     
Johnson 

YEAR 5 

 

Darsey Vickery  

YEAR 6 Lexi Smith 

NURSERY Chester Akafo 

PE DAYS SPRING 1 

TUESDAY—YEAR 1 

WEDNESDAY—YEAR 1, YEAR 3, YEAR 4  & YEAR 5 

THURSDAY—NURSERY, RECEPTION, YEAR 2, YEAR 
3, YEAR 5 & YEAR 6.  

FRIDAY— YEAR 2  & YEAR 4 

Full PE kit on these days.  

Black tracksuit/shorts and plain 
white T.Shirt (logo opƟonal) 

NO SLOGAN/BRANDED T SHIRTS 
OR BRIGHT COLOURS. THIS IS PART 
OF SCHOOL UNIFROM AND EXPEC-
TATIONS MUST BE FOLLOWED. 



Parking Around School 

When parking around school, please ensure you take the Ɵme to review the 
parking rules for the space you are parking in. There are a number of spaces 

that are for residents only. Parking wardens do patrol the areas around school 
and can issue fixed penalty noƟces.  

Thank you.  

School Policy Focus 

Each week on the School NewsleƩer we are going to explain a liƩle more 
about one of our policies in school—today we are focusing on the PosiƟve 
RelaƟonships and Behaviour Policy.  

PosiƟve RelaƟonships and Behaviour Policy 

You may have noƟced our Year 4 class wearing their pyjamas to school   
today. This is because they have filled their class ‘RecogniƟon Board.’ This 
is one aspect of our PosiƟve RelaƟonships and Behaviour Policy, which en-
courages children to work together to gain ‘Ɵcks’ on their class 
‘RecogniƟon Board.’ Once the board is full, the children can choose a treat 
for their class.  

Safeguarding—Top Tip 

CollecƟon From School 

If your child is being collected by someone different than usual or who members of staff 
have not met before, we may ask you for a password to release your child. We may also 

call you to confirm the arrangements. This is to ensure that your child is released into your 
care safely.  

You can support us with this by making  us aware of any changes to your child’s collecƟon 
arrangements in advance. Please be paƟent with staff who are just trying to keep children 

safe.  









School Nurse Drop-In 

If you have any quesƟons relaƟng to your child’s 
health and wellbeing, please come and meet our 

school nurse Sam. She’ll be holding a parent drop-in 
on Tuesday 23rd January between 3 and 4pm. 

Please go to the school office to see her. 








